Letter Opposing Fully Online College
Governor Edmund G. Brown

℅ State Capitol, State 1173

Sacramento, CA 95814

Governor Brown:

Your desire to improve California’s workforce to reach its often most marginalized and disadvantaged population is laudable, but your proposal to meet this need via the creation of a California Online Community College, though well-intended, is a step in the wrong direction.

Presently, online education is already widely available throughout California’s 72 Community College Districts and 114 Colleges, and at many of these colleges, over 10% of instruction is currently provided fully online, by trained and certified online instructors.  These schools also already provide online counseling and 24-hour asynchronous tutoring.  Community Colleges can already meet the needs of students who cannot attend a traditional campus because of work or other considerations.  

Your proposal argues that the Online California College is aimed at a particular population of adults who face challenges that will not allow them to attend traditional college, such as distance to the nearest college, work schedules, or physical limitations that force them to stay home.  Many of these potential students may lack the learning skills and efficacy for formal learning.  For these students then, there may the need before or even while taking an online course for more personal, face-to-face attention, or hands on instruction.  Online learning in general requires a high degree of self-discipline and focus, and support to bring such students to this point can be and is provided by existing community colleges.  In this regard, a fully online college cannot solve the problem nor meets the needs of these students.

The creation of an Online California College separate of existing community colleges will only serve to decrease their enrollment, leading to potential class and program cancellations at these colleges. It is quite likely that with a fully online academy that many teachers will no longer be California residents, or even US residents, and without union protections, will likely be paid less with limited or no benefits. 

Rather than spending 120 million dollars on an Online College, this money can be better spent by increasing the number of full-time instructors, including those who are qualified to teach online.  Furthermore, increasing both the pay of adjunct or part-time instructors would allow them to reduce their teaching loads and better serve students, as well as increasing funding for paid part-time instructor office hours, which can be and are currently provided virtually by online instructors.

Governor Brown, your desire for a better California is shared, but let us achieve it by properly funding the good work community colleges have the greater potential to do.

Sincerely,

Name (Please Print)___________________________________________________________________________
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________
Signature ________________________________________________ Date ______________________________
